                                                Dungannon Town Council Minutes
                                                              December 7th, 2020
PRESENT: 
Mayor Horne, James Lane, George Hensley, Tarese Kramer, Nina Begley, Kristi Farmer and Terrina Ward.

OTHERS PRESENT:  
Larry Beavers.

 Debra called the meeting to order and lead the Pledge, Larry lead in prayer. Terrina read the minutes of the last meeting Kristi made a motion to approve James second all in favor and the motion was carried. 

 PUBLIC COMMENT:
Larry announced that there is approximately thirty five boys and thirty two girls that the Church is going to help for Christmas all monetary donations would be appreciated.  Larry also said we should support our local businesses.  Kristi asked how the wreath’s got put up and Larry said he coordinated with the fire department to get them put up.  Larry also asked about the tree lighting.  Kristi said she would handle getting the tree decorated and the Mayor said there would probably not be a formal lighting because of the distancing rules in place at this time.

 MAYOR’S UPDATES:  
The Mayor said that the chicken’s had been removed from Town and also the trailer was moved from the Fire department.  The Mayor said that Freddie is upset over the overgrown lot David Osbornes at the end of town and also the Hunt’s garage at the other end of town.  Kristi asked where we are on Mark Deahls property the Mayor said he has until December 31st to clean it up or the town can tear it down and take Mark to court to pay the town back for the demolition.  Nina asked about talking to Greg to see if we can get the chimneys on the Ritchie property torn down.
[bookmark: _GoBack]FINANCIAL REPORT: 
Kristi made a motion to approve the financial report Nina second all in favor and the motion was carried.
OLD BUSINESS: 
NEW BUSINESS: 
The Mayor discussed that we now have our debit card machine for water bills and taxes and will soon have the Web site set up to pay them online.  The Mayor e-mailed Cerilli about the valves for the water plant and hasn’t heard back from him yet.  The Mayor discussed if the Council thought we should update the 2012 version of quik books that we are currently using. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION:
COUNCIL RECOMMENDATIONS: 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 ADJOURNMENT:  At 6:40 James made a motion to adjourn George second all in favor and the motion was carried.
 Taken and written by Terrina Ward
